
                                 Town of Clarno 
Monthly Business Meeting 

February 16, 2022 

Chairman Tracy Signer called the Town of Clarno monthly business meeting to 
order at 1:00 p. m. at the Clarno Town Hall. 

Chairman Signer called for roll call of Town of Clarno Officer’s:  Tracy Signer, 
Ron Brandt, Collin Nack, James Rutledge and Jackie Boss.   

Also Present; Randy Voegeli. 

The minutes from the January monthly business meeting minutes were reviewed 
and approved.  

The agenda was approved. 

Town of Clarno Assessor:  
• Town of Clarno Board of Review is scheduled for May 22, 2022, from 

12pm-2pm. With Open Book scheduled on May 2, 2022. At 2 pm-4pm, at 
the Clarno Town Hall.  

Town of Clarno Planning Commission:  
• Supervisor Nack spoke to Ryan Lindsey about taking over the building 

inspector’s position. Mr. Lindsey will put together a contract to sign.  

Large Scale Livestock Study Committee: No Report. 

Town roads building and equipment: 
• Jordan Ag has requested approval for additional square footage for an 

additional building. After discussion Supervisor Brandt motioned to approve 
50,000 square feet for an additional building. With further expansion to be 
rezoned for commercial use. Supervisor Nack second the motion. The 
motion was approved.  

• There was a discussion regarding purchasing a pressure valve gauge for the 
plow wing to help keep from plowing in the ditches.  No action was taken.  

• The Town Board discussed updating the driveway permit. New Driveways 
need to be sloped for better runoff and discussed that new driveways should  
have wider culverts.  

Recycling and Waste Disposal: No Report. 



Treasurer’s Report was read and approved. 

Monthly Bills were reviewed: Chairman Signer motioned to pay all the monthly 
bills. Supervisor Brandt seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

The Town Board discussed obtaining a debit card for needed purchases by the 
Town Highwayman or other Town Officers. So, they will not have to use their 
personal debit cards. Supervisor Nack motioned to obtain a debit card. Supervisor 
Brandt second the motion. Motion was approved. 

The Town Board discussed raising the Highway Mans hourly wage from $19.25 an 
hour to $21.75. Chairman Signer motions to approve the wage of the Highway 
Man from $19.25 to $21.75. Supervisor Brandt seconded the motion. The motion 
was approved.   

Being there was no further business Supervisor Nack motioned to adjourn at 2:50 
p.m.  Supervisor Brandt seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. The 
March monthly business meeting will be held on the 16th, at 1:00 p.m.  

James Rutledge 
Clerk, Town of Clarno


